It is perfect March weather today-snow, ice and rain!  There is not even a glimmer of good weather to make me wonder if I should be working outside or doing office work.  Having choices like that are a nice place to be in life!
Because you receive this copy of the Fruit News you are most likely are a member of the State Horticulture Association of Pennsylvania.  If you attended the Mid-Atlantic Convention and registered through SHAP you would have paid your yearly dues at that time.  If you didn’t go to the convention, or registered through another group, you may still need to renew your membership.  Unlike National Geographic or Sports Illustrated, there will not be renewal notices sent months in advance and every other week.  Nor will there be free gifts emblazoned with ‘SHAP’ to cajole you to join for another year.  Your membership dues cover expenses like the publication of this newsletter, salary for the Executive Secretary’s work, and a bag of candy at the Board of Directors meetings.   Currently there are at least two directors that eat quite a bit of candy so this is a direct plea to renew your membership to keep the candy supply uninterrupted as I am pretty sure it would be the first thing to go.  The real reason to make sure you have renewed for the year is because it saves a lean organization extra postage to send a reminder.  
An important benefit of membership is the ability to access the presentations from Hershey through the SHAP website.  You do need a password to open the content at www.shaponline.org.  Please email Maureen Irvin at shap@embarqmail.com to retrieve it.  Take a moment to review the website if you can as you will find links to much good information.
In our March SHAP board of directors meeting we approved $204,546.00 for research projects that were recommended by the Research Committee. Thank you to all the growers that contribute to these projects through work at the Pennsylvania Farm Show booth, the Pennsylvania Apple Marketing Program, the processing and apple packer check off programs and contributions to the endowment fund. I also want to thank those growers that have made direct contributions to research through SHAP.  All contributions are important.  Just as no one person can pick all the apples in Pennsylvania, not an apple would get picked if not one picked any; so it is true with research contributions.  Projects include Brown Marmorated Stinkbug and Spotted Wing Drosophila management, bacterial spot, scab and brown rot resistance strategies, and varietal, rootstock and system evaluations. An interesting newly funded proposal is the development of a rapid dye-based method to determine pesticide resistance.  Dr. Kari Peter, who is the new Penn State Fruit Research and Extension Center Plant Pathologist, commented how this type of test is currently used in the medical field and she hopes to adapt it to our ‘fields’ so growers can determine quickly if there is resistance and be able to respond appropriately. That sounds like a game-changer.  
As spring breaks and brings hope renewed may you enjoy the work before you and be safe in your endeavors.
Carolyn

